　　　　月　　　日　, 2012
Councilman Joel Rivera
1901 Southern Blvd

The Bronx, New York 10460
USA

Dear Councilman Joel Rivera:

I am writing this letter to you on behalf of many concerned Japanese.
According to one of the Japanese leading newspapers, Mr. Peter Koo, a New York City Council member, is actively promoting a few projects such as the proposal of city ordinance to change one of the city street names in Flushing, Queens, in memory of “comfort women” and the building of a monument in a park there to praise them. Learning this news, we, Japanese, are profoundly concerned about his political activities in an attempt to condemn Japan and Japanese without understanding the verified facts.


The term “comfort women” refers simply to prostitutes in wartime. But Koreans have long been promoting a false version of history that Japan abducted hundreds of thousands of Korean women and coerced them into sexual services for Japanese soldiers outside of Japan during World War Ⅱ. This is, for practical and logical reasons, a fictitious version of history.

The New York City Council election result of his district in 2009 shows that he received 8,081 votes (49.6%) and edged out his rival by a 803-vote margin. Presumably he needs more Korean votes in the next election and is working hard in conjunction with them, regardless of the fact that their claims are groundless.

Every street name represents the street’s history, and therefore should have a legitimate reason behind the name. 


In the event that his efforts helps him to obtain more Korean votes, we, as well as the many Japanese tourists who visit New York, would be deeply greatly disappointed.

We believe that the American people cherish and enthusiastically defend fairness, justice and the truth. We hope that you will make a truthful, fair and objective judgment in regards to this issue. 

Sincerely yours,
署名
　　　　　　　　　　　　　　　　　　　　　　　　　
なまえ　　　　　　　　　　　　　　　　　　　　　　
住所　　　　　　　　　　　　　　　　　　　　　　　
　　　　　　　　　　　　　　　　　　　　　　 
Japan
